
U.S. 30 at Rand Road Intersection Improvements
Project Fact Sheet

The Oregon Department of Transportation and the City of Hood River are working to 
rebuild the intersection of U.S. 30 (Cascade Avenue) and Rand Road. 

The project will realign the intersection, add a 
traffic signal, add missing sidewalks, provide curb 
ramps accessible to people with disabilities, improve 
stormwater drainage, and add new street-lighting. 
These changes will increase safety, improve traffic 
operations, and improve accessibility for all travelers.

Project Need
It is currently difficult for people to cross U.S. 30 
(Cascade Avenue) on foot due a lack of marked 
crossings and signals west of 13th Street. At Rand 
Road, a section of missing sidewalk on the southwest 
corner of the intersection requires pedestrians to walk 
on the highway shoulder or cut through a private 
parking lot. 

The intersection also has a 
history of vehicle crashes. 
The offset between the north 
and south approaches to the 
intersection (Rand Road) make 
it difficult for vehicles to cross 
and turn safely.

Solutions
The project will line up the 
north and south approaches to 
the intersection, install a new 
traffic signal, and add marked 
pedestrian crossings.

Minimal Construction Impacts
The project team will be working closely with 
immediate neighbors to address access and property 
concerns. Minimal impacts to roadway users are 
expected. During construction, drivers and cyclists can 
expect to see flaggers directing traffic, temporary lane 
shifts, and some delays due to single-lane closures on 
U.S. 30. Temporary pedestrian detours will be posted. 
No significant nighttime work is expected. 

Schedule
• Design: Continues through summer 2022
• Construction: Early 2023 through Winter 2023
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Cari Charlton, ODOT 
63055 North Highway 97 
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U.S. 30 at Rand Road Intersection Improvements

84
30R

and R
d. 35

HOOD RIVER
Project

Location 281

For ADA Title II or Civil Rights Title VI accommodations, translation/interpretation services or for additional 
information call 503-731-4128, TTY 800-735-2900 or use the statewide Oregon Relay Service: 7-1-1.

¿Habla ustéd español? Podemos proveer la información en esta publicación en español. Para recibir la información 
en español, por favor llamé al 503-731-4128.

U.S. 30 at Rand Road  
Intersection Improvements
The Oregon Department of Transportation and the City 
of Hood River are working to rebuild the intersection 
of U.S. 30 (Cascade Avenue) and Rand Road.
For more information, to sign up for the project 
mailing list, or to schedule a meeting between the 
project team and your organization, contact:
Cari Charlton, ODOT Project Manager 
Cari.Charlton@odot.state.or.us | (541) 388-6047


